

OFFICE OF BOARD OF HEALTH

155 VILLAGE STREET
MEDWAY, MASSACHUSETTS 02053
Office (508) 533-3206 – Fax (508) 321-4982
Beth Hallal, R.S. – Health Director

AERIAL APPLICATION - NOTICE

Please be advised that the Norfolk County Mosquito Control District will be conducting aerial larval control helicopter applications for 2 to 4 days; tentatively beginning on *Thursday, April 19 through Friday, April 27, 2018 (weather permitting)*. These applications are not 'sprays', but instead are granular applications of a biological larvicide applied to wetlands only.

The District will call, each morning, those public safety departments in whose towns the application will be taking place. Attached is the town map of the wetlands targeted by the helicopter along with a memo describing the helicopter. If you could forward those 2 documents to both public safety departments, I would appreciate it.

We receive very few complaints from residents regarding these applications. Many residents who live near the wetlands we treat are familiar with the application. Nevertheless a general notification to the public is appropriate (Town Website, local newspapers, cable, and message boards).

If you have any questions, please contact the office. Thank you for your assistance.

Elizabeth Donnell Norfolk County Mosquito Control District 144 Production Road, Suite C Walpole, MA 02081 781-762-3681 781-769-6436 Norfolk County Mosquito Control District 2018 Medway Targeted Spring Aerial Wetlands

